STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26117

The proposed legislation would encourage the Idaho Transportation Department to initiate negotiated
rulemaking in order to consolidate and streamline truck permits. The Idaho Transportation Department
issues over 47,000 permits a year. These separate permits, which have grown considerably over the years,
have become a significant burden to business, the Idaho Transportation Department and law enforcement.
Consolidated permits would make it easier to do business for the trucking industry and would reduce the
administrative burden on the Idaho Transportation Department and law enforcement to issue and enforce
the permits respectively.

FISCAL NOTE

There would be no fiscal impact because the Idaho Transportation Department would not have to hire any
additional personnel to initiate the negotiated rulemaking, which is already a regular activity performed by
the Idaho Transportation Department.

Contact:
Roy Eiguren
Eiguren Ellis Public Policy Firm
(208) 343-1300
Lance Giles
Eiguren Ellis Public Policy Firm
(208) 343-1300

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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